
Excellency, 

On behalf of the Republic of Tajikistan, we are pleased to submit our initial input for the zero 
draft of the UNEA-7 Ministerial Declaration, aligning with the theme "Advancing 
Sustainable Solutions for a Resilient Planet." 

We wish to highlight the outcomes of the High-Level International Conference on 
Glaciers' Preservation, which will take place from May 29 to June 1, 2025 in Dushanbe, 
Tajikistan. This conference builds upon UNGA Resolution No. A/Res/77/158, adopted on 
December 14, 2022, at the 77th session, which, at the initiative of Tajikistan, declared 2025 
the International Year of Glaciers' Preservation. The resolution recognizes the critical 
importance of glacier preservation for global climate resilience, freshwater security, and 
sustainable development. 

Key messages and recommendations from the conference will focus on: 

1. Urgent Actions for Glacier Protection – Strengthening global efforts in monitoring, 
adaptation strategies, and cross-border cooperation for glacier preservation. 

2. Integration of Glacial Ecosystems into Climate Policies – Promoting glacier 
preservation in national and international climate adaptation and mitigation 
frameworks. 

3. Sustainable Water Management – Addressing the link between glacier loss, 
freshwater security, and socio-economic stability, particularly for vulnerable regions. 

4. Innovative Financing for Glacial Conservation – Advocating for increased 
financial and technical support, including through climate funds and international 
partnerships. 

Given the growing urgency of climate change impacts on cryosphere systems, we propose 
that the ministerial declaration reflect these key priorities and call for enhanced global 
cooperation and commitments in addressing glacier loss. Tajikistan remains committed to 
working with UNEA-7 and all Member States to drive forward concrete, action-oriented 
solutions. 

We look forward to contributing further as the consultation process progresses. 

 


